

WALK UPWELL – so far so good!
Following a couple of ‘taster’ walks in November, which both went well with unexpectedly good weather for the time of year, Dick and I were pleasantly surprised by the enthusiastic response. Over forty people requested application forms and parted with their fivers for membership of the group! The total number of members currently stands at forty eight and, so far, six walks have taken place.

The Boxing Day stroll with twenty eight people was invigorating and continued to perpetuate the illusion that the sun would always shine. Not so. On 28th January seven intrepid diehards walked out into the fens under dark clouds which threatened to drop their load at any moment. It was cold too! On that occasion the rain held off and again, when twenty seven of us went to Oxborough Hall on Sunday 15th February, it was a similar story: not the brightest weather we could have hoped for, but the walk and the snowdrops were lovely.

On Tuesday 24th February we ventured as far as Downham Market and enjoyed an absolutely delightful walk along the river to Denver Sluice where we paused for a pub lunch at The Jenyns Arms – and very good it was too. We visited the Mill on our way back to the town, and the weather that day was good, but not quite as bright and sunny as when Dick and I did the pre-walk.

It had to happen. Thirty one of us set off on Sunday 8th March at One o’clock to walk out into the fens and, following a morning of bright sunshine, the wind suddenly blew the clouds over and the rain came. Not just any rain, it was driving rain, the sort that hits your cheeks like little needles and soaks you to the skin. And it didn’t arrive when we were still sheltered by buildings – oh no, we were right out in the open countryside. BUT… did we give up? Did we grumble? NO! The stoicism and sheer resilience were impressive, and I tried to cheer everyone up by telling them how fantastically warm, bright and sunny the day had been only the previous Friday when Dick and I did the pre-walk, but they didn’t want to know – I can’t think why!
I hope everyone is enjoying the walks, whatever the weather, as much as I am, and I look forward to getting to now members better as the year goes on. It is certainly a bonding experience. 
